
 

I am looking forward to cheering and celebrating all the winners and runners up at this 

year MYC presentation.  I implore you to all come along to support your fellow members 

who, despite a challenging year, have come together each race and given it their best 
around the course.  If you are anything like me, racing at MYC was the only time in my 

week that I felt that I was doing something normal.  I got excited to see my crew and 
members, interested to find out how COVID has impacted their lives.  I know many 

members were grateful for the community and the opportunity to socialise together over 

the last year. Congratulations to all the crews!   

 

What’s been going on? 
 

1. Review our Risk Management Plan to 

ensure we are maintaining high safety 
standards. 

2. Improvements to our Club’s WIFI. 

3. Junior Winter Racing commenced. 
4. Northern Beaches Council provided keys so 

that we can access the Yacht Club via East 
Esplanade Promenade.  New bollards are 

due to be erected in June.  See Barry if you 

ever need this access.   
5. The davits and winches for Robbie R are 

almost complete. 
6. The Sailing Committee have reviewed and 

refreshed our courses for next sailing 

season. 
 

 

Apologies from the editor - late edition … 

Presentation Night … a great success! 

 

AGM – Save the date 
 

It is my pleasure to invite you to the AGM on 

Saturday June 26th. 
 

The AGM has two main functions:  
• the first is to report to our members our 

audited financials along with commentary 

around all the activities of the club for the last 
financial year, and, 

•  secondly to appoint the 2021/2022 Board 
members.  

 

The AGM won’t take long and so this year we are 

making the AGM a social event!  We’ll have the 
opportunity to get together and have some fun.  

 

 

MYC Board 
 

I would like to take this opportunity to publicly acknowledge the 13 members of the MYC Board who 

volunteer their time and expertise to ensure our club continues to prosper, despite the past year.  I am 

pleased that we attracted a number of new yachts and lasers and over 20 new members to our club.   
 

As President I feel it’s vital that our Board fully represents all facets of our membership to ensure we are 

delivering the sailing programs, social activities and community to get the most out of your membership.  
 

I am currently seeking members to join the Board in three under-represented categories being non-boat 
owners, lasers sailors and females.  The Board meets the first Tuesday of the Month (except January) and 

it’s an opportunity for you to pursue a project or make a contribution to an area of the Club that you are 

passionate about.  No experience necessary, just passion and a desire to support our  
community of sailors of all ages.   
 

  Email me at president@myc.org.au 

 
 

Details will be shared in the coming 

weeks – just put the date in your 
calendar. 

 

 
SATURDAY 26TH JUNE 2021 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

MAY 2021 

Like us on Facebook, share experiences  and help promote club events like Women's Challenge + Mini Regatta.  

www.facebook.com/ManlyYachtClub 

 

Lisa Callaghan - President  
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PRESIDENT’S REPORT 

mailto:president@myc.org.au
http://www.facebook.com/ManlyYachtClub


 

 

What a tumultuous year - it feels more like a decade! 

Drought, Fire, Floods and Pestilence.  Did I miss anything? 
Through hardship we grow stronger, and I'm pleased to say that I write this report in a spirit of 

celebration.  Despite strong headwinds, Manly Yacht Club, our club, has emerged from the year in fine 

form.  We have 50 new members and 8 new boats. 
 

A remarkable bonus of the COVID pandemic was the spirit of cooperation that developed between the 

many clubs around the harbour.  MYC took its (cyber) place at the table with MHYC, CYCA, RSYS, RPEYC, 

RPAYC, SASC, RANSA, GFS and AS to discuss a combined approach to the challenges we were facing.  
This is now expanding to include the Victorian Clubs.  With sailing resumed, we collaborated on combined 

club events such as the Combined Women's Challenge, the Combined Summer Series and the Sydney 

Harbour Regatta 
 

Your Board and the Sailing Committee have embraced technology and now regularly hold Zoom 

meetings.  Bruce even has a smartphone these days! 
 

As the initial pandemic crisis abated, the ever-changing restrictions kept your Board, Sailing Committee 
and Race Directors on their toes.  Finally, in June we had a very successful return to sailing with the 

running of the EOS Cup (aka the COVID Cup - winners received a case of Corona beers).  Coupled with 

the sometimes-fickle weather, we have an interesting year to report. 
 

We have had some great victories such as Crux winning the CYCA Two 

Handed Summer Series, Enigma winning race 8 of the Combined Clubs 

Summer Series.  More will follow with the Presentation. 
 

On behalf of your Board and the Sailing Committee, I would like to thank 

all of our volunteers this year.  Your help is essential to the smooth 

running of our races.  We are indebted to you for your time, effort and 
expertise, without which we would not be able to enjoy our favourite 

sport.  Quite simply, without your help, we would not have a club.  I 
would like to add a special thank you to our Roster Co-ordinator, Jeannie, 

for scheduling this. 
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COMMODORE’S REPORT 

Jason Bond - Commodore  



 

 

In 2019 a small group of members formed a 

consortium to help our Junior Program grow by  
 

MYC SROS Juniors 
Development Program 

What is a SROS?  
Short Rig Open Skiff 

 

 

These SROS have been an integral part of our Junior Program giving  hundreds of kids each year the 
ability to improve their sailing ability and have been critical to solving the gap between our beginner 

Optis and the Full Rig Open Skiff.  
 

 

 

Our plan was to apply for grants to be able to purchase but in the last two years we 

have been unsuccessful.  We have set up a fundraising campaign via the Australian 
Sports Foundation so that all donations are tax deductible and I am going to kick 

things off with a $1000 donation and ask that if you are able to support in 
whatever way you can to enable our Club to continue to bring joy to these junior 

sailors. 

https://asf.org.au/projects/manly-yacht-club/ 
 

The nine top donations will be given the opportunity to name one of the boats. 
 

Many Thanks. 

 

  Lisa 

 

 Phoebe was born on the evening of Thursday the 
6th May.   We’re all doing just fine, but we’re all a bit tired as 

Phoebe is a big fan of the night watch. 

 

purchasing 9 Small Rig Open Skiffs (BICs / SROS) which they have loaned to 

the club.  
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After successfully navigating her 

way around the treacherous 
Commodore’s Picnic course, the 

winner of the Navigator’s Trophy, 
Lynnette Budd, has recently taken a 

fall; leaving her with a broken tibia. 
 

We all wish you a speedy recovery! 

Anne and Paul who are pleased to announce 

the arrival of future foredeckie 

 

Phoebe Constance Immerglück. 

 

ENTRIES CLOSED - JOIN THE WAITING LIST 

https://asf.org.au/projects/manly-yacht-club/


 

 

Photographers: Marg Fraser-Martin, Dale and Crosbie 
Lorimer, Zeljko Berkovic, Sarah Ross, Caroline Holdstock 

and the rest of the photographers who contributed to the 
slide show and throughout the year. 

Trophy Managers: Jan Bartel and Tomas Kliman 

Presenters: Bevan McKavanagh, David Holland, Jackie 
Morgan and Jason Bond.  

Greeters: Thank you, Lisa Callaghan and Michael Rowe for 

sitting in the draft to greet our guests.  
Pizza People: Barry Miflin, Lisa, Michael and Graham. 

Tech Support: Stephen Teudt.  
RSAs: Jackie Morgan and Mark Bode. 
 

Apologies if anyone was missed. 
 

Presentation Night images by Zeljko Berkovic 

You know it’s Presentation Night because it’s cold, or, you 

know it is winter because it is Presentation Night - either 

way, after some nice sunny days Presentation Night, as it 
always does, turned on a cold night for us again. 

 
 Nevertheless, 109 RSVPs during the lead up, a 

few apologies; no shows; and walk ins on the 
night; made for a very pleasant evening for all. 

(if you don’t agree, feedback for improvements is 
always welcome, along with assistance to 

implement the improvements). 

 
Presentation Night is the culmination of the racing season, 
where fellow sailors of all classes - juniors, lasers, Hansa 

and keelboats - come together to celebrate the successes 

or commiserate the losses of their fellow sailors; to 
encourage the younger sailors; to network with skippers 

and crew for the upcoming season. 

 A very special award is also presented on this night.  The 

Graeme Cotton Good Citizen Shield which acknowledges and 
rewards those members who have made a significant effort to 

assist the club and is this year awarded to Chis Dudfield - a 

juniors’ parent - who meets all the criteria.  
 

Congratulations Chris, and thank you for all you do for the 

juniors. 
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PRESENTATION NIGHT Lisa and Michael 

to greet 

 
 

Jackie and Mark 

to serve 

Stephen, ready 

with the slides 

Commodore Jason sums 

up the sailing season 

Jackie talks about Sailability 

Manly and its association with 

Manly Yacht Club 

The crowd take their seats. The 

overflow is seated outside … 

… and listen attentively 



 

 

Pittwater Eco Adventures - our Mini Regatta sponsors, regularly host 2 
community clean-ups a month, at 9am on the 1st and 3rd Saturdays of the 

month, at the West Esplanade near the old aquarium.  Recently, they hosted a 

half day workshop for 120 Oxford Grammar School Year 10 students.  The 
students took part in their “No Place for Plastic” campaign by cleaning up 

consumer plastic from the beach and surface water at Manly Cove. Clean-up was 
carried out on kayaks and stand up paddle boards donated by Manly Sailing, and 

on land.  The students collected 19.3kgs of litter from the Cove. 

 

Girdlers Café hosted a sustainable lunch, 
showcasing the Green Caffeine reusable 

cup initiative. 

The Seabin Project came to talk to the students about their 
Smart Cities program and demonstrated how the bin installed 
near our pontoon, works. 

Scan the QR Code on the poster to 

register. These events are COVID safe and 

family friendly. 
 

Donations to continue the campaign (in 

kind and financial are always welcome! 
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PRESENTATION NIGHT - JUNIORS 

Bevan outlines the juniors’ 

season just passed 

including the away 
regattas which had great 

participation from the MYC 

juniors 

PRESENTATION NIGHT - LASERS 

“Dutchy” regales us with 

stories from the laser fleet 

1. Harry - O’pen Skiff Club Champ 

with coaches Santo and Ollie. 

2. Toby  -3rd Mini Regatta, 4th 

Club Champs 3. Harry - Mini 

Regatta 4. Ollie R - 2nd Mini 

Regatta, 1st Point Score, 2nd 

Club Champs 5. Macie - Coaches 

Award 6. Seamus - Laser 4.7 Club 

Champ 7. Macie & Isabella - equal 

3rd Women’s Challenge O’pen 

Skiff 

Ian Saunders features in these 

images, copping a 1st in all but 2 

of the series where he “only” got 

a 2nd. Congrats to Iain Cameron 
(disguised as his dad), Phil Reid 

and the other podium winners. 
Thanks, Zeljko for the images 
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MYC WINTER SERIES 

MYC Winter Racing Fleet 2007 style 

Entries for the MYC Winter Series 2021  
are now open at 

 https://myc.org.au/racing/winter/winter.shtml 
 

 

Please ask your Race Director:  
Greg Wilkins at winterseries@myc.org.au 

 

WHO ARE OUR SPONSORS? 
We welcome back our Grand Prize Sponsors 

WANT TO IMPROVE YOUR 
STARTS? 

The Peter Wilkins Starter Sticky for the best 

start is on offer. 

We’re still working on our 

race day prizes 

REMEMBER TO CHECK OUT 

REPLACEMENT WINTER COURSES 

https://app.sailsys.com.au/club/23/entry/series/1095/pricing
https://myc.org.au/racing/winter/winter.shtml
mailto:winterseries@myc.org.au
mailto:wildlife@iinet.net.au
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It seemed like half the club was up at Port Stephens 

participating in the Sail Port Stephens Regatta, but 
obviously not the case, as club members young and 

old, invaded Collins Beach after a “treacherous” 
course set by our Commodore. 
 

Fun was had by all who came along as is evidenced 

in the images - thanks Isabel.  And … there were 

prizes too - thanks Joss, for the hampers.  And of 
course, the coveted Navigator’s Trophy.  The 

history of this trophy is unknown, but in the time of 
this editor it was at one time, a traffic signal 

(lantern) until it was sooo coveted, that it never 

returned.  In its recent history (last 10 years or 
so), the trophy, fashioned by Brian Wilson, has 

remained unchanged - although sometimes still 
goes MIA. 

COMMODORE’S PICNIC 
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PRESENTATION NIGHT - YACHTS 

After Intermission, where the pizzas were descended 

upon by the hungry crowd, the first item was the draw 
for the Twilight Series Grand Prize drawn from the  
barrel.   
 

Our generous sponsors, The Quays Marine Centre, have provided a $1500 

voucher for anti-foul or other work to be done.  After a redraw (you need to be 
on the deck to claim the prize), the lucky winner was Spiritbird. Congratulations 

Greg and Xav. 
Thanks, Zeljko for the images 

Pinta 11 crew, Davis Cup trophy  for 

fastest Div 2, Club Champions Div 2 

Ruffian crew - Twilight Series 

Corum  crew, Bob Greene trophy  for 

fastest Div 1, Club Champions Div 1 

Pensive - Peter Wilkins Starters Prize 

Laser 50th Anniversary Sailing Event 

Double Bay SC 30th May 
 

Double Bay Sailing Club will host a large exhibition 

of ILCA Laser dinghies sailing on the iconic Sydney 
Harbour on Sunday, 30 May 2021, to mark the 

50th anniversary of  Laser/ILCA class. 
 

The club is inviting anyone who has access to a 
Laser across greater Sydney and beyond, to 

participate in this historic event. 
 

Anyone is welcome to launch from DBSC and sail 
to the start line together, or sail from another club 

and meet at Farm Cove at 0930h. At the club 
street parking is available (unrestricted on 

Sundays) and trailers can be left outside the club. 
 

Participants are invited to attend DBSC after the 
event for a free BBQ and prize draw.  

 

All visitors are welcome and club  
dollies will be provided for those  

that sail in. 
 

There will be prizes for entering  
and participating, including a hull  

upgrade (donated by PSA) and three new sails 

(donated by NB Sailsports).  
 

You must enter and turn up on the day to be 

eligible to win (see the Notice of Event for terms 

and conditions). Thanks to the generous sponsors 
for donating these prizes. 
 

It’s not a racing day for MYC so it might be fun to 

go out and support our lasers. They should be off 
the water by the time the CYCA winter fleet 

descends upon them… or maybe not? 

 

https://static1.squarespace.com/static/53830acee4b0b1911ba0b52e/t/609398034d989967a989b74c/1620285443733/DBSC_NoticeOfEvent_20210506.pdf


 

 

SAILABILITY NEWS 

The month of April was World Autism Month,  

designed to help spread kindness and Autism  

awareness around the world  - www.autismspeaks.org.  
 

On 2 April, the international community came together to 

“Light it up Blue” in recognition of the 14th annual World 

Autism Awareness Day (WAAD). This day has been an 
officially sanctioned United Nations General Assembly Day 

of Observance since 2008, dedicated to celebrating all 
children and adults who live with Autism Spectrum 

Disorder (ASD) and those who love and support them.  

 

RADIO TRAINING DATES IN JUNE 
 

Sailability Manly has used a very generous grant from 
Northern Beaches Council to purchase VHF handheld 

radios for every Hansa 303 boat in our fleet.  With the 
help of these small radios, skippers of each boat can be in 

contact with the MYC deck radio and also with the safety 

crew on Charlie’s Chariot. In summary, skippers will be 
able to hear: 
 

• Happenings / updates on other boats; 

• Which boat is being sent back to the pontoon to 

pick up a new participant; 
• Signals to return to the pontoon for any other 

reason, i.e. heavy weather approaching, Marine 
Rescue Helicopter drills, participants waiting on 

shore, etc.  
 

We cannot stress strongly enough that these radios will 

be a benefit to the safety of our skippers, participants and 
to the group as a whole.  From the boat, skippers will also 

be able to request help with the participant in your boat, 

request a tow from Charlie’s Chariot or any other 
assistance that may be required while sailing out in Manly 

Cove.  Having access to a radio in every boat will make 
our operation safer, more efficient and easier for our 

entire team.  
 

• To facilitate matters, John W is going to help us all 

to learn to use the radios, first of all on shore, and 
then in the boats while sailing.  These training 

dates are: Saturday, 12th June for Saturday 
helpers, and  

• Wednesday, 16th June for Monday and Wednesday 

helpers.  
 

If you are both, you may come twice, for a double dose, 
or choose the date you prefer.  Bookings for Groups on 

these dates will not go ahead.  Use of the radios on boats 

will be optional, but we do expect all volunteers to attend 
the training and learn to use the radios.  
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  Building a fairer, healthier world was the  
  campaign for this year’s World Health Day 

2021 (7 April), which the Covid-19 pandemic highlighted 
by bringing awareness to the inequality of access to 

health services in many countries around the world.  For 

more information on this unfair and preventable social 
issue, please check out 

https://www.who.int/campaigns/world-health-day/2021.  

 

On to more local news: Tuesday to Thursday 

20-23 April, Sailablity Manly benefitted by 
the installation of a new storage cupboard!  

Thanks to the ingenuity of David Goldner 

and David Webb, we now have a 
magnificent and energy efficient storage 

cupboard.  These storage units save time and 

energy, because now all of our gear can be 
moved outside on Sailing days with a 

minimum of entries and exits to Manly Yacht 
Club by volunteers.   
 

This cupboard was the last project to be 

completed, and it was a huge effort for only a 
handful of people who made the time to pull 

out the old storage units (to be repurposed) 

and replace with cupboards that we can 
really use.  The construction includes a safe 

ladder that can be hooked over the railing to 
give full access to shelving that even tiny Eli 

can access.   
 

This addition provides us with a large amount 
of space to store all of our equipment and the 

tools to keep everything maintained.  The 

photos don’t do it justice; inside is amazing!  
 

Moving and reorganising our equipment will 

be slow, careful, logical, and ethical and take 

a few more days of deliberation.  In the 
meantime, the floor has been vacuumed and 
all looks spacious and comforting!  

Mayor Michael Regan (Patron of Sailability Manly) 

with  President Warwick Mackenzie, Eli Demeny and 

MP for Warringah, Zali Steggall 

http://www.autismspeaks.org/
https://www.who.int/campaigns/world-health-day/2021
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Have you ever looked at Sealife V, the Pro-Dive boat, loading at the end of the MYC Wharf, 

and wondered what one of their diving trips would be like?  Well, I decided to join them for a 
double boat dive to Magic Point and Old Man's Hat. 
 

Out the Heads and South to Magic Point, near Malabar.  The friendly and efficient crew soon 

had us briefed and in the water.  
 

It was raining divers, as I looked up from the seabed. 
 

ELUSIVE, WEEDY SEA DRAGONS  

(Phyllopteryx taeniolatus) 

 
 

One of my main hopes was to see a Weedy Sea Dragon, 

but alas not this time, although others did.   
 

Nevertheless, there were plenty of interesting creatures 
on the white boulder strewn bottom and rock shelves. 

Numerous Wobbegong Sharks rested, quite oblivious to 
our presence, grotesque, with frilly mouth appendages 

and almost jewel like skin patterns.  

 

A large, friendly, Blue Groper, resplendent in Cobalt Blue, came to say 

hello.  “How do you do Sir?”, and Grey Nurse Sharks hung menacingly 

in the gloom of their caves. 
 

The second dive was at Old Man's Hat - the Weedy Sea Dragon Hotel. 
Surely, I'd spot my targets here, but again I was left wondering if they 

were just a myth, although a Giant Cuttlefish entertained, with a 
vibrant colour display.  
 

Too soon it was time to return to the surface and drop off at the 

famous Manly Yacht Club Wharf. 
 

Thank you to all the crew and fellow divers it was a very enjoyable 
experience. 

 

PS: A week later, while visiting Manly Art Gallery and the Manly Seaweed Forest's Festival Exhibition, 

who was to know that this would be my first encounter with Weedy Sea Dragons, as we were lucky 
enough to enjoy and participate in a performance of the 'Habit-Dance'.  
 

Two exquisite creatures gracefully ebbed and flowed, in a kelp garden,  

to the surging swells of the ocean.  
 
It wasn't exactly how I'd anticipated my first sighting of these 
fascinatingly, beautiful, creatures, but please allow my imagination to 

morph the talented dancers into Phyllopteryx taeniolatus. 
 

Disclaimer: No drugs were used in writing this article.  It's just 
withdrawal symptoms from all the sailing we've missed this season 

playing with my mind. 
 

   Colin Cameron 

 
Thanks Colin, always an entertaining article in you! 
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Greetings from the Dragon Boaters  
 

As a member of both MYC and the Northern Beaches Dragon Boat Club, I thought I 
would tell you something we did recently that lines up with MYC’s environmental push. 

 
Following a recent Facebook post from the Manly Observer asking people to help 
clean up our beaches, we paddlers decided to get in on the act.  Our idea was that 

we could pull up on a beach that was inaccessible by car and see what was there.  
We chose both Store and Reef Beaches. 

 

However, when the 18 of us eventually pulled up and looked closely we 

found all sorts of non-degrading debris caught up in both the tide lines and 
further up from the water line in the surrounding bush.   
 

There were lots of little plastic pieces like miniature soy bottles, broken off 

pieces of plastic and glass, the odd tennis ball and a few “disposable” food 
containers.  Thankfully there were only a few drink containers, but the 

worst and most difficult to retrieve was the degrading polystyrene 
packaging and cups which broke down to thousands of little white balls.   
 

In all we collected about a quarter of a red topped bin of rubbish, quite a 

haul considering how small the individual pieces were. 
 

Most of you won’t have seen us as we train at least every Sunday, the 
same day as you race, but we are generally gone by 10:15am well before 

you come down to rig up.   
 

There are over 60 of us aging from early 20’s to mid 70’s and, like sailing, 
it can become mildly addictive.   
 

If you want to try it out, then feel free to contact us at 

https://www.nbdbc.com/home/ 
         

         Martin Hastings 

 

https://www.nbdbc.com/home/


 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
  

PLEASE THANK OUR SPONSORS BY SUPPORTING THEM 

w w w .p e p p e rtre e w in e s.c o m .a u

M A N LY YAC H T C LU B SPEC IA L O FFER

Varietal Range M ixed/Straight Dozen + 2 PET Glasses 

Any M ixed/Straight D ozen | $199 

(inc. 2 x PET Glasses)

DELIVERED FREIGHT FREE WITHIN AUSTRALIA

New South Wales 
Semillon Sauvignon Blanc

Wrattonbully 
Pinot Gris

Orange 
Chardonnay

Wrattonbully 
Merlot

Cool Climates 
Shiraz

Wrattonbully | Coonawarra 
Cabernet Sauvignon
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http://www.hellyhansen.com.au


 

 

MYC SROS Juniors 
Development Program 

What is a SROS?  
Short Rig Open Skiff 

 

Manly Yacht Club is building its Junior 

Sailing fleet with 9 additional SROSs.  This 
is an excellent, fun class of boat giving 

kids the thrill of sailing at an entry point to 

our juniors’ development sailing program. 
 

Introducing 9 new SROSs means some 70 

juniors can experience the enjoyment of 

sailing with other like-minded children, 
progressing together through our juniors’ 

development sailing program. 
 

The total project cost for the new SROS 
boats is $26,500. 
 

We seek your support to give our next 

generation of sailors the opportunity to 
participate in a fun outdoors family 

orientated sport in the beautiful sailing 
waters surrounding Manly. 
 

Your donations are tax deductible. 
 

https://asf.org.au/projects/manly-yacht-

club/  
 

Please give generously when making your 
donations to this worthy project directed at 

developing our future generation of sailors. 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

  DISCLAIMER:  
All results published in the newsletter are as published on the Manly Yacht Club website at the time of going to press. All 
results are provisional until ratified by the individual Race Director and/or Sailing Committee prior to Presentation Night. 

 
 

GET PUBLISHED!!!  

PLEASE SEND SUBMISSIONS  

FOR THE NEXT NEWSLETTER 

BY 10th JUNE 2021 

TO… newsletter@myc.org.au 
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Need last minute crew? 
join MYC CREW FINDER 

on WhatsApp. 
 

 

 
 

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS 
 

ADULT   JUNIOR 

Carl Lobato  George Worley 

 

 

NAME: Lisa Andrews 
EMAIL: lisa@ignitealliance.com.au  

PHONE: 0429 990 663 

EXPERIENCE:  Almost finished Skipper certification 
 

NAME: Heleen Daniels 

EMAIL: heleen.daniels@Qr.com.au 
PHONE: 0409 591 405 

EXPERIENCE: Beginner with a passion to sail 
 

CREW LINK 
 

 
 
 

https://asf.org.au/projects/manly-yacht-club/
https://asf.org.au/projects/manly-yacht-club/
mailto:newsletter@myc.org.au
https://chat.whatsapp.com/DGVNO9AxCCAHz9GZ0A8htM
https://chat.whatsapp.com/DGVNO9AxCCAHz9GZ0A8htM
mailto:lisa@ignitealliance.com.au
mailto:heleen.daniels@Qr.com.au


 

 

 

15 


	Laser 50th Anniversary Sailing Event
	Double Bay SC 30th May

